
Questions? Please contact Election Committee Chair David Kazansky at electcha@aft.org. 

AFT 2020 ELECTION
July 31, 2020

Dear AFT Delegate,

The AFT 2020 Election is being conducted by paper ballot, through the BallotPoint Election Services voting system. To 
vote, follow the instructions shown below.

Ballots will be picked up at the United States Post Office, 715 NW Hoyt, Portland OR 97208, at 10:30 AM PT on August 
31, 2020. No ballots received after that time will be counted. 

REPLACEMENT BALLOTS
Replacement ballots can be provided. If you need to change your mailing address, please contact AFT using the 
contact information shown at the bottom of this page.

If you need a replacement ballot but don’t need to change your mailing address, please contact the BallotPoint 
Support desk at 1.877.801.8321. This is a voicemail line only. You will be prompted for your full name, Delegate ID, 
Home Local, mailing address, and a phone number where the service staff can reach you if necessary. If the mailing 
address matches the one in the voting roster, a replacement ballot will be sent within two business days.

VOTING INSTRUCTIONS
1.	 After reading the voting instructions on the enclosed ballot, completely fill in the    circles next to your 

selections, preferably with a black permanent marker; black or blue ink pens are acceptable. Do not use pencil.

		  - You must sign your ballot—unsigned ballots will not be counted. 
	 - This is a 2-sided ballot—vote for AFL-CIO delegate candidates on the second page of the ballot. 
	 - Marks made outside the circles—other than your signature—may invalidate your ballot. 
	 - Marking more than the maximum number of candidates for an office as indicated on the ballot will invalidate  
	   your selections for that office.

2.	 Place your marked ballot into the enclosed RETURN ENVELOPE; seal the RETURN ENVELOPE.  
	 - Do not include any other material inside the RETURN ENVELOPE.

3.	 Print your name and address in the space provided in the upper-left of the front of the RETURN ENVELOPE.

4.	 Mail the sealed RETURN ENVELOPE. 
	 - The election committee encourages you to vote, sign your ballot and return your ballot in the enclosed envelope 
	   immediately. It is recommended you mail the return ballot on or before August 22, 2020 to leave 9 days for delivery.  
	 - Ballots received after 10:30 AM PT on August 31, 2020 will not be counted. 
	 - Ballots not returned in the provided RETURN ENVELOPE will not be counted. 
	 - Ballots must be returned by US Mail to be counted. Hand-delivered ballots will not be counted.
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